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Coleford Town Council


Marketing and Regeneration Committee 

Tuesday 8 November 2022

6.30 pm - 8.30 pm

Council Chamber 

Minutes

Attendees: 
Cllrs. Penny M Cox, S Cox, Drury, Kyne & Elsmore
Members of Public: 
Debbie Sturgess

Jack Sturgess
1. In the absence of the Chair, it was proposed, and unanimously agreed for Cllr. Patrick Kyne take the Chair of this Committee, which he accepted.
2. Apologies of absence received from Cllr. Baker; who also informed CTC that she was stepping down from this Committee, and her contributions on this Committee were noted, with thanks.  
3. Cllr. S Cox declared a Personal Interest in Item 8, as Committee Member of CWW.
4. There were no new dispensations received, and the Town Clerk reminded Committee of Cllr. Nick Penny’s pre-registered Dispensation re: Events.

5. Debbie Sturgess, Chair of CWW, was present re: Item 8, with Jack also.
6. The minutes of11 Oct.22 were unanimous approved.

Cllr. Kyne signed a copy of the minutes, as a true record of that meeting
7. There were no matters arising from the minutes of 11 Oct. 22, not on this Agenda, other then to report a Market Development meeting had been scheduled later this month Stakeholders, to discuss Market planning, models, and logistics.
8. To receive Report from Coleford Welcomes Walkers (CWW)

Cllr. Kyne, welcomed Debbie Sturgess, Chair, of Coleford Welcomes Walkers (CWW), and gave a comprehensive Summary report (with presentation) of the work Of CWW, and it’s successes, to date; as well as a summary looking forward. Q & A followed, with some discussion, clarification, and some actions left with CTC, in support of CWW.    
Cllr. Kyne, on behalf of CTC, thanked Debbie for the impressive work to date, and unanimously welcomed this very informative presentation, and summary report.
9. To receive update on Youth Investment Fund, and to make recommendations, as necessary
Cllr. Penny summarised, and a meeting was still to be scheduled with Cllrs. M Cox, Kyne, and Drury re: Management of a new Fund 
10. To receive update, and make recommendation, as necessary, re: 2022 events

Town Clerk updated on Remembrance events, and Cllr. Penny further summarised, re: Faddle Fair, Christmas Lights, and also ‘Carols around the Tree’ scheduled for 22 Dec. 22 (5.30pm), and CTC Office to arrange refreshments, with help from Councillors, on the night. 
11. To consider and make recommendations, if necessary, re: Cycleways
Cllr. Penny, Cox, Elsmore commented on Section 106 Monies, and Cllr. Elsmore had a meetings scheduled, with FoDDC, to further clarify.
Cllr. M Cox further summarised Cycleway issues and, after further discussion, it was proposed, and unanimously agreed that:

Recommendations:

1. CTC contact Paul Hiett, FoDDC, Climate Emergency, seeking clarity to progress re: access routes into Town Centre, from Old Station Way, copying letter to Jasmine McWilliams also re: FoDDC partnership, and formal agreements

2. CTC formally  write to Forestry England re: Elwood Road site, extension to existing route by Milkwall Hall, seeking their comments, and agreement
12. To receive updates re: Regeneration, following recent FoDDC engagement, and to make further recommendations, as necessary 
Cllr. M Cox expressed disappointment re: lack of updates regarding Five Acres, following CTC meeting with her, or any notifications/invitations re: Consultation Forum. After some discussion, it was proposed, and unanimously agreed that;

Recommendation: 
1. CTC formally write to Paul Hiett, FoDDC, raising these concerns, and for further clarity

13. To receive an update re: Website Development, and to make recommendations, as necessary

Town Clerk updated, and confirmed period of hosting for previous period, associated with recent invoice.  After further discussion re: Website Development, it was proposed, and unanimously agreed that:
Recommendation:

1. The website needed more news, and for each Committee to offer a topic for that month, for CTC Office to raise profile, update, publicise, and promote on website.
14. To receive an update re: UWE, and make recommendations, as necessary
Cllr Cox updated on latest position, and that UWE Students were keen, had been briefed, were engaging, and working closely with Alex Digby, and Team, FVAF; consulting widely, seeking to engage with as many people across Coleford as they could inc. attendance at CTC Pride of Coleford Awards, and further meeting with them had been schedule for 17 Nov. 22, with the main focus on considering premises, and young people’s views, to provide more specific, relevant, provision.

15. To consider the Town Council’s Property expansion, and to make recommendations, as necessary (linked to UWE Work)
Cllr. Penny summarised, reinforcing the point that if CTC were serious about expansion, it should be engaging, enquiring available potential premises and, after some discussion, it was proposed, and unanimously agreed, that:
Recommendation:

1.  CTC formally enquire of premises owners re: availability, viability, and potential

16. To consider Budget requirements, for this Committee re: Financial Year 2023/24, and to make recommendations, as necessary

Cllr. Penny summarised and, after further discussion, it was proposed, and unanimously agreed that:
Recommendations:

1. Cllr. Penny would prepare a draft Events 23/24 Budget, on behalf of this Committee, and to further circulate for comment, to inform F & Am Committee, and Budget Planning meeting in Dec 22.

(NB: since prepared, and attached)

2. CTC write to Canopy re: Arts in Gloucester, linked to Five Acres, to clarify what their Arts Policy is, in respect of Coleford, seeking to work in partnership with them, to achieve outcomes

17. To review the Committee Tracker

Town Clerk updated on the work re: Trackers, emphasising their success is, amongst other things, working closely with Chairs of Committee. This was noted, and for Town Clerk to meet with new Chair: Cllr Kyne to look at this Committee’s Tracker, to review, update, and improve upon, where necessary.

Meeting ended: 8.18pm 
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